
 

 

BLACK HORSE PIKE REGIONAL SCHOOL DISTRICT 
MINUTES OF EXECUTIVE SESSION MEETING 

March 14, 2013 – RELEASED TO PUBLIC MAY 2013 
 
PRESENT - Mr. Kevin Bucceroni, Mrs. Pat Wilson, Mr. Lou Johnston, Mrs. Dawn Leary, Mr. Jay McMullin, Dr. Mark 
Schmitz, Mrs. Jenn Storer 
ABSENT: Dr. Joyce Ellis, Mr. Ben Zanghi 
 
On the motion of Dr. Mark Schmitz, seconded by Mr. Lou Johnston the Executive Session was called to order at 6:02 pm. 
 
1. Personnel  

Mr. Golden presented a letter of retirement to the Board. 
 

2. Legal Concerns 
D. M. resigned from Black Horse Pike Regional School District. 
 

3. Auditor/Solicitor 
Mike Cesaro discussed prior events concerning the district’s financial status. 
 

4. Negotiations are at an impasse, therefore a fact finder and mediator will be assigned. 
 

 
5. HIB Investigation #2012-0070, 2012-0076, 2012-0077, 2012-0078, 2012-0079, 2012-0080, 2012-0081, 2012-0082, 

2012-0083, 2012-0084, 2012-0085. 
All cases rose to HIB level. 
 

 
On the motion of Dr. Mark Schmitz, seconded by Mr. Jay McMullin, the Board of Education adjourned from Executive 
Session at 6:55 pm.   
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
 
 

Jean Grubb 
Business Administrator/Board Secretary 
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